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Tuesday 22.2.2011

26th UNEP Governing Council/GMEF

(Nairobi, 21-24 February 2011)
Statement by the EU and its Member States on Oceans (Omnibus decision)
Speaking on behalf of the EU and its Member States I wish to express our concern about the ongoing degradation of the marine and coastal biodiversity, ecosystems, and the associated ecosystem services. 
We recognize the value of marine ecosystem goods and services and the protection of the marine environment as a precondition for sustainable development and prosperity. Viable, wisely managed and productive marine and coastal ecosystems are main pillars to the creation of stable and sustainable economies, to poverty alleviation and global food security, and to the global effort to reach the Millennium Development Goals. 

The EU and its Member States have been actively participating in the ongoing debate towards an integrated management (based on the precautionary principle and the ecosystem approach), of all activities that have an impact on the marine and coastal environment and biodiversity, including cooperation and coordination between existing regulatory frameworks and bodies. We underline the need to strengthen ecosystem-based decision-making, in order to make the integration of environmental concerns in sectoral policies effective.
We acknowledge UNEP’s important role and valuable contribution within the UN system in the efforts to promote the conservation and sustainable management of marine and coastal ecosystems, especially through the Regional Seas Programme and the Global Plan of Action for the Protection of the Marine Environment from Land-Based Activities, the coral reef unit and the World Conservation Monitoring Centre. The EU and its MS encourage UNEP to further enhance its efforts to achieve these goals.
Most of the pollution load of the oceans emanates from land-based activities. The Global Programme of Action for the Protection of the Marine Environment from Land-based Activities plays an important role in the development of a comprehensive, integrated approach towards the watersheds, the coastal areas and the open oceans. It is instrumental for the development of activities on the national and regional level to prevent, reduce, control and, as far is possible, eliminate marine degradation from land-based activities. The UNEP/GPA Coordination Office plays a central role in facilitating the implementation of the Global Program of Action.
The EU and its Member States wish to stress that implementation of the Global Programme of Action for the Protection of the Marine Environment from Land-based Activities should be taken forward as a matter of priority. We look forward to constructive negotiations at the third intergovernmental review meeting, with the view to indentify ways to further enhance our collective efforts for protect the marine environment for the impact of land-based activities.
Thank you Mme Chair.
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